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14 August, 2002


The Secretary Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services Room SG.64 Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Dr Dermody

Re: INQUIRY INTO THE LEVEL OF BANKING AND FINANCIAL SERVICES IN RURAL, REGIONAL AND REMOTE AREAS IN AUSTRALIA

On behalf of the District Council of Karoonda East Murray, I wish to make a submission to the above inquiry.

Background

Our Council is a small rural Council located in the Murray Mallee in South Australia. Population for our Council according to the recent census is 1,214. The principal town is Karoonda with approximately 250 people. Nearest Regional centres are Loxton 110 kilometres to the east and Murray Bridge 67 kilometres to the west.

Over the years Karoonda has gone from having two fully serviced banks to a downgrade to Agency status to the final closure and sale of both buildings.

At present there are a number of businesses that have EFTPOS available and bank agencies with two of the businesses.

In particular I would like to briefly address the four areas, which are the focus of the inquiry.

1.
Options for additional banking services for rural and regional

communities including shared banking facilities ‑ Council would support

any shared banking facility within Karoonda. It is recognised that where

people leave the area to go to a Regional Centre to carry out banking

activities (especially face to face contact) this often means that

business is taken away from the local business.

At the end of the day service is what is being sought and if the service is provided through a shared facility then that would be a positive outcome.

However, on a cautionary note at the point where our local community was initially faced with bank closures, there was very strong support from the establishment of a Credit Union. Unfortunately this did create some false hopes and did not come to fruition leaving a lot of people angry with the further loss of services in rural and regional communities.

2.
Options for expansion of banking through non‑traditional channels

including new technologies ‑ This area needs to be further explored.

Some people within the area seemed to have embraced internet and

telephone banking. Interest was shown within the community for an

Automatic Teller Machine, but in the interim initial investigations

revealed that it was not a viable option.

3.
Level of Service currently available to rural and regional residents ‑ As

stated in the background our Council is serviced by agencies and

EFTPOS facilities. However, there is no longer the face to face contact

and where this is required, people have to travel outside our area.

There are downsides to this. Not only the cost to the individual, but also

a possible loss of business to the area.

4.
International experiences and policies designed to enhance and

improve the quality of rural banking services ‑ From Council's

perspective any move that seeks to improve the quality of rural banking

services is to be applauded.

I will be the contact officer for Council.

Yours faithfully

Peter Smithson

DISTRICT CLERK

